
SWCC Men’s Club 
Board Meeting 

March 11, 2024 

The meeting was called to order by President Campbell at 12:00 noon. 

Members Present: Blake Campbell, JR Spangler, Brian Raley, Bill Perry, Mike Hurst, Rich Hein 

Members Absent: John Darrah, David Pease, Kevin Andel 

Guests: Bob Reichle/Chris Faria 

President’s Report: (Blake Campbell) 

 Opening Remarks Blake introduced Bob, Reichle & Chris Faria from the Pro Shop who 

led a discussion of our new upgraded version of Golf Genius which was recently 

purchased by the Club. We had a short tutorial, and it was decided that for the first few 

weeks of the season that either Bob or Chris would lead a discussion on how to use the 

new Golf Genius for all the members prior to playing. Bob also said that he needed cell 

phone numbers from all members. 

 The February Meeting Minutes were voted on and unanimously approved. 

 Blake stated that the start date for our 2024 season would be April 1
st
, Monday. 

 There was a brief discussion about starting a 9-hole Men’s Golf group. Bob Reichle 

suggested that the best day for him would be on Tuesdays following the ladies 9 hollers. 

Bob also indicated that starting this week the pro shop would be open from 9 am until 4 

pm. 

Vice President’s Report: (John Darrah) No Report 

Report/Discussion 

Treasurer’s Report: (Brian Raley) 

 Brian indicated that as of today we had a balance of $7756.36 in our account with 98 golf 

members in our club and 58 members in the Ringer Board.     

  



 

Secretary’s Report: Dave Pease No Report 

Membership: (Mike Hurst) 

 Following up on Bob Reichle’s discussion Mike made a plea about getting more 

information from our members regarding collecting their personal contact information. 

   

Tournaments/ Rules: (Kevin Andel) Not Present      

Blake led a discussion based on Kevin’s input regarding how the Men’s Club should treat 

the “Right Side of the cart path on hole number 18. The consensus was that we should 

treat all balls landing on the right side of the cart path on hole number 18 between the tee 

box and the brick wall as a “hazard” allowing the member to take relief on the other side 

of the fairway where the ball first entered the fairway with a 1 stroke penalty.  

Ringer Board: (JR Spangler)       

 Sheldon is ready to start the season and reminded everyone that March 31
st
 will be the 

last day to sign up for ringer board. He stated that he is planning on 4 flights broken 

down by who signs up and what their handicap is. 

Publicity/Communications: (Rich Hein) 

Rich mentioned that he will be using the bulletin board to help promote and encourage 

members to recruit new members. 

Greens: (Bill Perry)  

Bill told everyone that the SWCC had redone the Men’s Restroom on hole number 3 and 

that they a repaired the tee box on hole number 7 in preparation for opening our season 

on April 1
st
. 

Member Liaison: (Bernie Tillotson) 

Bernie will send Blake a copy of the letter that we used last year to provide “Honorary 

Membership” to designated officials of SWCC.       

Owner Liaison: (Jim Walton) 

Jim indicated that his recent discussion with the owners indicated that they will be putting 

in new artificial turf in the pool area as well as a new diving board for the 2024 season 

along with the remodeling of the Men’s Restroom on hole number 3. 



Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm 

Next Meeting will be April 8
th

 following our play day. 


